Audrey stated she hopes the weather is good for Saturday's Farm Market as last week there were only three vendors due to the rain. A flyer advertising the Farm Market was sent out the previous week, accounting for many new faces coming to the market last week.

Donna Lizanich made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Audrey Balogh. The meeting adjourned at 7:55 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Pearl M. Hammerstone_ Pearl M. Hammerstone, Secretary

BOARD OF HEALTH September 13, 2018

On Thursday, September 13, 2018, at 7:35 P.M., the regularly scheduled meeting of the Holland Township Board of Health was held in the meeting room at the Municipal Building, Church Road.

Before the meeting was opened, the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson, Tony Szumski, and the following statement was read at the commencement of the meeting.

Adequate notice of this regular meeting was given pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, by the Township Clerk on December 21, 2017, by:

- Posting such notice on the bulletin board at the Municipal Building and on the Holland Township website.
- Mailing the same to the Hunterdon County Democrat and the Express Times.

Members present at the meeting: Pearl Hammerstone, Donna Lizanich, Audrey Balogh, Tony Szumski and Christopher Balogh

Members Absent: Robert Thurgarland, Vann Smith and Jeffrey Waldron

Christopher Balogh made a motion, seconded by Donna Lizanich to accept the minutes of August 9, 2018. Motion carried.

The following correspondence was given to members present.

St. Hubert's Animal Welfare Center Animal Control Services
 3201 US Highway 22E Branchburg, <u>www.sthuberts.org</u>
 Detailed Dispatch Summary – Date Generated August 5, 2018 July 1 to July 31, 2018
 Detailed Dispatch Summary – Date Generated September 1, 2018 August 1 to August 31, 2018

The above correspondence was discussed and action taken as necessary.

A concerned future Township resident attended the meeting. He is buying a home on Spring Garden Road and was looking for records for the original septic system. The home is on the sewer system now, but he wants to find the septic tank from when the home was built. He stated he checked with the Hunterdon County Board of Health but they don't have any records prior to the 1970s. Audrey Balogh suggested he check with the Township Zoning Officer and the Planning Board secretary, as they may have plans that could help him.

Audrey Balogh reported that Saturday, September 8 was the last Farmers Market for this year. She said it was a good year, even though there were many rainy days. She is looking for someone to be the Manager of the Farm Market next year.

Donna Lizanich will be attending an eight hour course on October 1, sponsored by FEMA, "Awareness and Response for Biological Incidents."

Christopher Balogh made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Donna Lizanich. The meeting adjourned at 8:15 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Read)). Hancoustone
Pearl M. Hammerstone, Secretary